MINUTES

Board of Directors’ Meeting

4th Division, PNR, NMRA

November 3, 2018
Attendees: Russ Segner, Jack Hamilton, Mike Donnelly, Ed Ives, Bill Messecar, Robin Peel, Mike Slease, Anton Faulk, Al Lowe
Supt. Russ Segner called the meeting to order at 10:00am November 3, 2018 
It was moved, seconded and passed (MSP) to accept the minutes of last meeting. 
Officers’ Reports 
Superintendent: reported that more items are being submitted to the Grab Iron. Anton has contacted a group of rail fans in Everett to include their information in the Grab Iron. There is an active NW Narrow Gauge Modelers meeting monthly in the Puget Sound area. The 4th Division will publicize the meetings. Russ volunteered to contact the various 4D modular groups about how they are organized and how they have constructed their modules. The idea is to help people thinking about modules see how others are doing theirs.
Treasurer: The Bremerton Northern has asked to increase their reimbursement for two additional shows by adding $150 to their travel budget. Motion to approve the increase to their travel budget was passed. 4D has received a contract for participation in the Christmas Washington State History Museum show.
Office Manager: 
No report. 
4DNRAK: They went to the Lynden, and Maple Valley shows (several new members joined). One of their members (Ed Hill) required hospitalization and faces a two-month recovery at a care facility. They ae set for the MOHAI show—Al Lowe is the point person.
Hi-Railers: Attended the Lynden show and had extra room for their modules. The group is being challenged to attend both the Puyallup and Pacific Science Center show as PSC has priority.

HO Modular: Missed the Lynden show but attended Maple Valley. They now have the former NTRAK 10-year-old red trailer. It will need service on the brakes and repair for a sagging floor. They are getting estimates now. It was MSP to spend up to $600 to inspect and repair their trailer brakes from the 4D capital budget. Ho Modular group intends to spend money from their liability account to purchase lights for their modules.
Clinic Updates: 

Bremerton struggles to provide clinics. Their average attendance is 12-15. The leader is Bill Hupe. Board discussed methods to remind 4D members of the upcoming clinic dates. Mike S and Jack H will take the current membership list and explore ways to break out individuals by clinic location.
Membership: 4D won 2nd place for display at the Lynden show. Bob R needs help from members at various local shows.
MOHAI Thanksgiving show: Ed Ives is the focal point for 4D. It is a “go” for the various layouts. Parking is limits so it will be difficult. He has included a request in the grab Iron for volunteers—five have responded so far. Hi Railers/HO/NTRAK/On30 groups will all attend. There will be on-site parking for three trucks and ADA only. There will be discounted parking available for volunteers about 0.7 miles away. MOHAI is paying 4D $1,000 to participate. It was MSP to repay the 4D members their discount parking fees for supporting the MOHAI show. 
Pacific Science Center Show: (Written report received from David Yadock) I can report that the layout locations have been submitted to the PSC along with basic exhibitor needs (# of tables, linens, and such).  I also sent the address and name of the person to receive the insurance waiver to Ed Liesse.  Eryn at the PSC still hasn't gotten the poster put together.  She still hasn't determined the size of the display cabinet.  Next week I will send to the PSC the exhibitor descriptions.  So far with the notice asking for volunteers from the 4D I have gotten 6 responses. 
Annual Meeting/Elections: Russ will ask JJ to handle the 2019 elections. In spring 2019 we are looking at Tukwila to Tacoma to hold the spring meet. Mike Slease offered to help, and Russ will follow up with him. 
Make and Take Clinic: Jack Hamilton reported there were 11 participants in Bremerton building a freight house in styrene. The next one will be held in Tacoma or Bremerton February 20129 and probably be an HO/N scale Box Car Storage facility using recycled equipment.
The meeting was adjourned at noon.
Next meeting Saturday January 3 at TBD location at 10:00am.

Respectfully submitted,

Bill Messecar MMR, Secretary

